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HOATH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 10th February 2014.
Present: Councillors John Williams (chair), Sue Chapman, Jonathan Moore, Adele Wright. Guy Foster (clerk). In attendance: Alan Marsh (KCC), Georgina Glover (CCC) and 9 members of the public.

************************ ********************************************

1. Apologies
Cllr Keyes had sent apologies for absence due to work commitments.
2. Declaration of members’ interests
None.
3. Minutes of the last meeting and any matters arising
The minutes were agreed and signed as a true record.
4. CCC and KCC reports

For CCC Mrs Glover said she had little to report relating specifically to Hoath.
For KCC, Alan Marsh reported:
· The KCC element of council tax would be increased slightly in 2014/15.
· He was pleased that the changes to the Freedom Pass will be less severe than they might have been.
Cllr Williams noted the interactive speed sign had been faulty recently. Mr Marsh said he would report this to the relevant officer.

In response to complaints from a member of the public about pot holes, Mr Marsh urged them to report these to KCC. The clerk noted that this could be done on-line, either via the KCC web-site or www.fixmystreet.com. This web-site is very effective and can handle many problems with streets, not just pot-holes. The clerk noted that problems could also be reported by ‘phone to KCC on 03000 41 81 81. The clerk urged members of the public to report these things directly rather than via the PC for two reasons: (1) it’s quicker and (2) that way, one can be more certain of precisely identifying the location of the problem.
*************************** *******************************

At this point the meeting was adjourned to allow comments from members of the public. The following matters were raised:
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· Parking in Maypole Lane: one parishioner made various suggestions to help solve this problem. Following discussion it was noted that the PC was still waiting to hear from Stagecoach in respect of its latest proposals.
· Flooding: a member of the public queried who was responsible for clearing ditches. It was felt this was likely to be the responsibility of the relevant land owner although it was unclear as to how this might be enforced.

******************************* ***************************

5. Planning
It was noted that application CA//13/02320/FUL (White Horse Cottage) had been approved. 

There were no other planning matters to be considered.
6. Report of the clerk/RFO

The clerk reported that the end-January cashbook and bank balance was £11,596.65.
The following was approved for payment:

1. Clerk: January £365.51 (salary £308.40, expenses £57.11, including renewal of hoath.org domain name registration.
After discussion it was resolved to make an ex gratia payment of £135.00 to Deirdre Booth who had apparently suffered drainage problems relating to the allotments site. Whilst agreeing to this goodwill payment, the PC was of the view that such problems were prima facie a matter for the Allotments Association.

Correspondence
Notification had been received that the airstrip event days this year would be Sunday 8th June, Sunday 3rd August, Sunday 14th September.
A letter from Barton Court school about their proposed relocation was tabled.

The latest consultation draft of the Minerals and Waste Plan had been received.
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7. To receive and consider any updates on matters concerning parking near the Prince of Wales and the no. 7 bus route

As had already been mentioned in “public time”, the PC awaited further news from Stagecoach.

8. Councillors’ reports
Cllr Chapman noted that there were some blockages to footpaths, following the recent storms. She would email the footpath warden about this.
Cllr Moore reported on his play area inspections. Apart from the presence of moles, the only point of substance was the need for some minor repair work to a part of the fence. Cllr Williams undertook to attend to this.

9. Date of next meeting.

This was confirmed as Monday March 10th at 8 p.m. Cllr Wright gave apologies in advance; she had a prior engagement.
Guy Foster
Clerk to Hoath Parish Council

February 14th 2014.
Signed as a true record ______________________________ Date: ______________

